

## MINUTES OF THE WHITEROSE AUTOGRASS MEMBERS MEETING HELD AT THE TRAVELLERS REST, BARNSELY on 27<sup>th</sup> March 2012

Committee Present:	Paul Glover (Chairman) Hilary Bird (Secretary) Rosemary Glover (Treasurer)	David Glover (Chief Marshall) John North (Drivers Rep) Jasper Aspinall (Drivers Rep)
Apologies:	Kevin Griffiths (Vice Chairman) Alison Hall (Membership)	Trevor Frost (Chief Scrutineer)

### **Chairmans Report**

Whiterose drivers put on a really good show at the first points meeting of the year

**Secretary** – nothing to report

**Scrutineers Report** - nothing to report

**Marshalls Report** - nothing to report

### **Treasurer**

Rosemary thanked Alison for selling licences while she was away.  
NASA are due a quarter of their bill but we have enough to cover it.

**Drivers Reps** - nothing to report

### AGENDA ITEMS

1. As agreed a few years ago by the Northern Clubs new members are not allowed to qualify for the nationals in their first year of membership. Whiterose would like to suspend this and after discussion it was decided that Hilary should inform the other clubs that WR would like to use their discretion with regard to any new members wishing to qualify.
2. Jake Calvert and Martin Walker joined other clubs because they don't want to race at York.
3. Committee members visited 'Uncle Eddies' where he is building an oval track supposedly to NASA standards but committee did not consider it was going to be big enough and there wouldn't be enough parking.
4. We have still to visit the farmer that Jasper contacted at Ringstone Farm and one at Blackmoor Foot. We paid about £3000 per annum plus rental of machinery at Midgeley and £800 per meeting at Ingbirchworth.

### **Any Other Business**

- Hilary asked that Paul take the issue of a 'standard' start procedure to the next Walsall meeting as it is different at some clubs and virtually non-existent at other clubs.
- Members to look for car shows in the area with a view to exhibiting autograss cars; this could help us find a new venue.
- Need to clarify with Sturton whether you have to do ALL the meetings to get a trophy or whether it will be the highest points scorer over the season.
- It was suggested we e mail all members to try and put together a list of who has what in case we find a venue and need to build a track.

Meeting closed 21.15